Decreased Allowance of Refugees in the United States

Chloe Vincent

FOOTNOTES

1. Michelle Hackman and Andrew Restuccia, "Trump Administration to Reduce Cap on Refugees Allowed Into U.S. to Record-Low 18,000," *The Wall Street Journal,* Dow Jones & Company, September 27, 2019,

https://www.wsj.com/articles/trump-administration-to-reduce-cap-on-refugees-allowed-into-u-s-to-record-low-18-000-11569533121.

- 2. "What Is a Refugee?," USA for UNHCR, accessed April 11, 2020, http://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/what-is-a-refugee/.
- 3. "Asylum-Seekers," UNHCR, accessed March 21, 2020, https://www.unhcr.org/en-us/asylum-seekers.html.
- 4. Zachary Mueller, "Immigration 101: What Is Asylum?," America's Voice, updated February 10, 2020, https://americasvoice.org/blog/immigration-101-asylum/.
- 5. "Xenophobia," *Merriam-Webster*, accessed November 19, 2019, https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/xenophobia.
- 6. "Resettlement," UNHCR, accessed August 17, 2020, http://www.unhcr.org/en-us/resettlement.html.
- 7. "Nationalism," Lexico Dictionaries, Oxford, accessed December 18, 2019, https://www.lexico.com/en/definition/nationalism.
- 8. "Fearmongering," Lexico Dictionaries, Oxford, accessed December 18, 2019, https://www.lexico.com/en/definition/fearmongering.
- 9. "Acculturation," Lexico Dictionaries, Oxford, accessed December 18, 2019, https://www.lexico.com/en/definition/acculturation.
- 10. "What Is a Refugee?" USA for UNHCR, accessed April 11, 2020, https://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/what-is-a-refugee/.
- 11. "The Refugee Act," Office of Refugee Resettlement, *ACF*, August 29, 2012, https://www.acf.hhs.gov/orr/resource/the-refugee-act.
- 12. "Global Trends: Forced Displacement in 2018," UNHCR, 2019, https://www.unhcr.org/globaltrends2018/.
- 13. Refugee Statistics," USA for UNHCR, accessed November 18, 2019, https://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/statistics/.
- 14. "What Is a Refugee?," USA for UNHCR, accessed April 11, 2020, https://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/what-is-a-refugee/.
- 15. Andrew Edwards, "Forced Displacement Worldwide at Its Highest in Decades," USA for UNHCR, June 20, 2017,

https://www.unrefugees.org/news/forced-displacement-worldwide-at-its-highest-in-decades/.

- 16. "Global Trends: Forced Displacement in 2018," UNHCR, 2019, https://www.unhcr.org/globaltrends2018/.
- 17. "Immigrants as Economic Contributors: Refugees Are a Fiscal Success Story for America," National Immigration Forum, June 14, 2018, https://immigrationforum.org/article/immigrants-as-economic-contributors-refugees-are-a-fiscal-su ccess-story-for-america/.
- 18. "What Is a Refugee?," USA for UNHCR, accessed April 11, 2020, https://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/what-is-a-refugee/.
- 19. "An Overview of U.S. Refugee Law and Policy," American Immigration Council, April 1, 2020, https://www.americanimmigrationcouncil.org/research/overview-us-refugee-law-and-policy.
- 20. Jynnah Radford and Phillip Connor, "Canada Now Leads the World in Refugee Resettlement, Surpassing the U.S.," Pew Research Center, June 19, 2019, https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2019/06/19/canada-now-leads-the-world-in-refugee-resettl ement-surpassing-the-u-s/.

- 21. Jens Manuel Krogstad, "Key Facts about Refugees to the U.S.," Pew Research Center, October 7, 2019, https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2019/10/07/key-facts-about-refugees-to-the-u-s/.
- 22. Janet Phillips, "Asylum Seekers and Refugees: What Are the Facts?," Parliament of Australia, updated March 02, 2015, https://www.aph.gov.au/about_parliament/parliamentary_departments/parliamentary_library/pubs/

rp/rp1415/asylumfacts.
 23. "What's the Difference between a Refugee and an Asylum Seeker?," Amnesty International

- 23. "What's the Difference between a Refugee and an Asylum Seeker?," Amnesty International Australia, June 19, 2019, https://www.amnesty.org.au/refugee-and-an-asylum-seeker-difference/.
- Drew DeSilver, "US Public Often Hasn't Wanted Refugees Admitted," Pew Research Center, November 19, 2015, https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2015/11/19/u-s-public-seldom-has-welcomed-refugees-int o-country/.
- 25. Hannah Hartig, "GOP Views of Accepting Refugees to US Turn More Negative as Admissions Plummet," Pew Research Center, May 24, 2018, https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2018/05/24/republicans-turn-more-negative-toward-refuge es-as-number-admitted-to-u-s-plummets/.
- 26. Merriam-Webster.com Dictionary, s.v. "Middle East," accessed August 18, 2020, https://www.merriam-webster.com/dictionary/Middle%20East.
- 27. Jynnah Radford and Phillip Connor, "Canada Now Leads the World in Refugee Resettlement, Surpassing the U.S.," Pew Research Center, June 19, 2019, https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2019/06/19/canada-now-leads-the-world-in-refugee-resettl ement-surpassing-the-u-s/.
- 28. Kathryn Reid, "Syrian Refugee Crisis: Facts, FAQs, and How to Help," World Vision, March 10, 2020, https://www.worldvision.org/refugees-news-stories/syrian-refugee-crisis-facts.
- 29. Kathryn Reid, "Forced to Flee: Top Countries Refugees Are Coming From," World Vision, February 26, 2020,

https://www.worldvision.org/refugees-news-stories/forced-to-flee-top-countries-refugees-coming-f rom.

- A. K. M. Ahsan Ullah, "Rohingya Crisis in Myanmar: Seeking Justice for the 'Stateless'," *Journal of Contemporary Criminal Justice* 32, no. 3 (2016): 285–301, http://doi.org/10.1177/1043986216660811.
- 31. "Policy Making: Political Interactions," ushistory.org, *Independence Hall Association*, accessed February 8, 2020, https://www.ushistory.org/gov/11.asp.
- 32. Kristie De Peña and Matthew La Corte, "The Devil Is in the Details: Digging Deeper into 2020 Refugee Resettlement Changes," Niskanen Center, December 9, 2019, https://www.niskanencenter.org/the-devil-is-in-the-details-digging-deeper-into-2020-refugee-resett lement-changes/.
- 33. Bruno, Andorra. "Refugee Admissions and Resettlement Policy," Congressional Research Service, December 18, 2018, https://fas.org/sgp/crs/misc/RL31269.pdf.
- Linda Dale Bevis, "Political Opinions of Refugees: Interpreting International Sources," Washington Law Review 63, no. 1 (1988): 395, https://heinonline.org/HOL/LandingPage?handle=hein.journals%2Fwashlr63&div=23&id=&page=
- David G. Savage, "Immigration Courts Are Deeply Split on Who Can Claim Asylum over Violence in Home Countries," *Los Angeles Times*, May 06, 2018, https://www.latimes.com/politics/la-na-pol-asylum-law-20180506-story.html.
- 36. Ibid.
- 37. "Asylum & the Rights of Refugees," International Justice Resource Center, accessed February 27, 2020, https://ijrcenter.org/refugee-law/.
- "Attorney General's Asylum Decision Undermines All People Seeking Protection," Refugee Council USA, June 12, 2018, https://rcusa.org/resources/attorney-generals-asylum-decision-undermines-all-people-seeking-pro tection/.
- 39. "Asylum Decisions and Denials Jump in 2018," TRAC Immigration, November 29, 2018, https://trac.syr.edu/immigration/reports/539/.

- 40. Laura Gottesdiener and John Washington, "They're Refugees, Fleeing Gang Violence and Domestic Abuse. Why Won't the Trump Administration Let Them In?," The Nation, November 28, 2018, https://www.thenation.com/article/archive/trump-asylum-gangs-domestic-violence/.
- 41. "An Overview of U.S. Refugee Law and Policy," American Immigration Council, April 1, 2020, https://www.americanimmigrationcouncil.org/research/overview-us-refugee-law-and-policy.
- 42. Ibid.
- 43. UNHCR, "The Changing Dynamics of Displacement," in *The State of The World's Refugees 2000* (UNHCR, January 01, 2000), http://www.unhcr.org/3ebf9bb80.html.
- 44. "U.S. Annual Refugee Resettlement Ceilings and Number of Refugees Admitted, 1980–Present," Migration Policy Institute, October 18, 2019, https://www.migrationpolicy.org/programs/data-hub/charts/us-annual-refugee-resettlement-ceiling s-and-number-refugees-admitted-united.
- Michael D. Shear and Zolan Kanno-Youngs, "Trump Slashes Refugee Cap to 18,000, Curtailing U.S. Role as Haven," *The New York Times*, September 26, 2019, https://www.nytimes.com/2019/09/26/us/politics/trump-refugees.html.
- 46. Ibid.
- Alex Vandermaas-Peeler, Daniel Cox, Maxine Najle, Molly Fisch-Friedman, Rob Griffin, and Robert P. Jones, "Partisan Polarization Dominates Trump Era: Findings from the 2018 American Values Survey," PRRI, October 29, 2018, https://www.prri.org/research/partisan-polarization-dominates-trump-era-findings-from-the-2018-a

https://www.prri.org/research/partisan-polarization-dominates-trump-era-findings-from-the-2018-a merican-values-survey/.

- 48. Ibid.
- 49. Ismail Hakki Yigit and Andrew Tatch, "Syrian Refugees and Americans: Perceptions, Attitudes and Insights," *American Journal of Qualitative Research* 1, no. 1 (December 2017): 13–31, http://www.ejecs.org/index.php/AJQR/article/view/172/115.
- Thomson Reuters "Do You Think Taking in Refugees from Syria Makes the Host Country More or Less Safe from Terrorism, or Does it Make No Difference?," Statista, March 31, 2016, accessed August 17, 2020, https://www.statista.com/statistics/531393/us-opinion-poll-on-whether-helping-syrian-refugees-m

https://www.statista.com/statistics/531393/us-opinion-poll-on-whether-helping-syrian-refugees-ma kes-the-host-country-safer-by-party-affiliation/.

- Randy Capps and Michael Fix, "Ten Facts about U.S. Refugee Resettlement," Migration Policy Institute, October 2015, https://iimn.org/wp-content/uploads/2017/01/Migration-Policy-Institute-Fact-Sheet.pdf.https://iimn. org/wp-content/uploads/2017/01/Migration-Policy-Institute-Fact-Sheet.pdf.
- Julie Davis and Somini Sengupta, "Rejected Report Shows Revenue Brought In by Refugees," *The New York Times*, September 19, 2017,

https://www.nytimes.com/interactive/2017/09/19/us/politics/document-Refugee-Report.html. 53. Ibid.

- 54. Nathan Brown, "Are Refugees Stealing Jobs?," Twin Falls Times, August 28, 2016, https://magicvalley.com/news/local/govt-and-politics/are-refugees-stealing-jobs/article_d17a14bfc4d7-5153-8a33-eec12b56bcc2.html.
- 55. Alex Nowrasteh, "Syrian Refugees Don't Pose a Serious Security Threat," Cato Institute, November 18, 2015, https://www.cato.org/blog/syrian-refugees-dont-pose-serious-security-threat.
- 56. Alex Nowrasteh, "Terrorism and Immigration: A Risk Analysis," Cato Institute, September 13, 2016, https://www.cato.org/publications/policy-analysis/terrorism-immigration-risk-analysis.
- 57. Ibid.
- 58. Hannah Hartig, "GOP Views of Accepting Refugees to US Turn More Negative as Admissions Plummet," Pew Research Center, May 24, 2018, https://www.pewresearch.org/fact-tank/2018/05/24/republicans-turn-more-negative-toward-refuge es-as-number-admitted-to-u-s-plummets/.
- 59. Hanna Kozlowska, "The US House of Representatives Just Voted to Fence out Syrian Refugees," Quartz, November 20, 2015,

https://qz.com/554738/the-us-congress-just-voted-to-fence-out-syrian-refugees/.

60. University of Western Ontario, "Study Shows Media Play Role in Dehumanizing Immigrants and Refugees," Phys.org, September 23, 2013, https://phys.org/acus/2013.00 media role dehumanizing immigrants refugees html

https://phys.org/news/2013-09-media-role-dehumanizing-immigrants-refugees.html.

- 61. James Adam Cambell, "Attitudes towards Refugee Education and Its Link to Xenophobia in the United States," *Intercultural Education* 28, no.5 (2017): 474–479, https://doi.org/10.1080/14675986.2017.1336374.
- 62. Victoria M. Esses, Stelian Medianu, and Andrea S. Lawson, "Uncertainty, Threat, and the Role of the Media in Promoting the Dehumanization of Immigrants and Refugees," *Journal of Social Issues* 69, no. 3 (September 2013): 518–536, https://doi.org/10.1111/josi.12027.
- 63. "What Is a Refugee Camp?," USA for UNHCR, accessed April 24, 2020, https://www.unrefugees.org/refugee-facts/camps/.
- 64. "U.S. Immigration and Customs Enforcement Budget Overview," Department of Homeland Security, 2018, https://www.dhs.gov/sites/default/files/publications/ICE%20FY18%20Budget.pdf.
- 65. "Life Inside U.S. Migrant Detention Centers," WBUR, updated June 20, 2019, https://www.wbur.org/onpoint/2019/06/20/immigrant-detention-centers-us-mexico-border.
- 66. Mélissa Godin, "UN Calls For 'Emergency Measures' In Greek Refugee Camps," *Time*, February 11, 2020, https://time.com/5781936/lesbos-greece-refugee-camps-dangerous/.
- 67. "UN Rights Chief 'Appalled' by US Border Detention Conditions, Says Holding Migrant Children May Violate International Law," UN News, July 8, 2019, https://news.un.org/en/story/2019/07/1041991.
- 68. Madeleine Joung, "What Is Happening at Migrant Detention Centers? What to Know," *Time*, July 12, 2019, https://time.com/5623148/migrant-detention-centers-conditions/.
- 69. ACLU, "Family Separation by the Numbers," American Civil Liberties Union, October 2, 2018, https://www.aclu.org/issues/immigrants-rights/immigrants-rights-and-detention/family-separation.
- 70. "Family Separation," American Civil Liberties Union, accessed August 18, 2020, https://www.aclu.org/issues/immigrants-rights/immigrants-rights-and-detention/family-separation.
- 71. Christina Wilkie, "Trump Signs Order That He Says Will Keep Migrant Families Together," CNBC, June 20, 2018, https://www.cnbc.com/2018/06/20/trump-says-hes-going-to-sign-a-preemptive-measure-to-keep-

migrant-families-together.html. 72. Madeleine Joung, "What Is Happening at Migrant Detention Centers? What to Know," *Time*, July

- 12, 2019, https://time.com/5623148/migrant-detention-centers-conditions/.
 "Family Separation by the Numbers," American Civil Liberties Union, October 2, 2018,
- https://www.aclu.org/issues/immigrants-rights/immigrants-rights-and-detention/family-separation.
 74. "Full Text of Trump's Executive Order on 7-Nation Ban, Refugee Suspension," CNN, January 28, 2017.

https://www.cnn.com/2017/01/28/politics/text-of-trump-executive-order-nation-ban-refugees/index .html.

75. Caitlin Oprysko, Anita Kumar, and Nahal Toosi, "Trump Administration Expands Travel Ban," Politico, January 1, 2020,

https://www.politico.com/news/2020/01/31/trump-administration-expands-travel-ban-110005.

- 76. "Refugees in America," International Rescue Committee, accessed August 17, 2020, https://www.rescue.org/topic/refugees-america.
- 77. Zachary Steel, Derrick Silove, Robert Brooks, Shakeh Momartin, Bushra Alzuhairi, and Ina Susljik, "Impact of Immigration Detention and Temporary Protection on the Mental Health of Refugees," *British Journal of Psychiatry* 188, no. 1 (January 2006): 58–64, https://www.cambridge.org/core/journals/the-british-journal-of-psychiatry/article/impact-of-immigra tion-detention-and-temporary-protection-on-the-mental-health-of-refugees/B6914BF421D202CE4 474C5F757BC541E/core-reader.
- 78. Ibid.
- 79. Ellen Heptinstall, Vaheshta Sethna, and Eric Taylor, "PTSD and Depression in Refugee Children," *European Child & Adolescent Psychiatry* 13, no. 6 (2004): 373–380, http://doi.org/10.1007/s00787-004-0422-y.
- G. Juneau and Neal S. Rubin, "A First Person Account of the Refugee Experience: Identifying Psychosocial Stressors and Formulating Psychological Responses," *Psychology International* 25, no. 4 (2014): 7–11.
- 81. Lloy Wylie, Rita Van Meyel, Heather Harder, Javeed Sukhera, Cathy Luc, Hooman Ganjavi, Mohamad Elfakhani, and Nancy Wardrop, "Assessing Trauma in a Transcultural Context:

Challenges in Mental Health Care with Immigrants and Refugees," *Public Health Reviews* 39, no. 1 (2018): 1–19, https://doi.org/10.1186/s40985-018-0102-y.

- 82. Shruti Simha, "The Impact of Family Separation on Immigrant and Refugee Families," *North Carolina Medical Journal* 80, no. 2 (March 2019): 95–96, https://doi.org/10.18043/ncm.80.2.95.
- 83. "InBrief: The Science of Early Childhood Development," Center on the Developing Child at Harvard University, 2007, https://developingchild.harvard.edu/resources/inbrief-science-of-ecd/.
- 84. Zygumt Bauman, *Wasted Lives: Modernity and Its Outcasts*, (Cambridge, UK and Malden, MA: Polity, 2004).
- 85. Julie Kasper, "When the Nation Closes Its Doors to Refugees, Schools Can Open Them," The Hechinger Report, October 21, 2018, https://hechingerreport.org/teacher-voice-when-the-nation-closes-its-doors-to-refugees-schools-c an-open-them/.
- Halleli Pinson and Madeleine Arnot, "Local Conceptualisations of the Education of Asylum—Seeking and Refugee Students: from Hostile to Holistic Models," *International Journal of Inclusive Education* 14, no, 3 (2010): 247–267, https://doi.org/10.1080/13603110802504523.
- 87. "Teaching about Refugees," UNHCR, accessed March 21, 2020, https://www.unhcr.org/en-us/teaching-about-refugees.html.
- 88. "Stepping Up: Refugee Education in Crisis," UNHCR, accessed April 11, 2020, https://www.unhcr.org/en-us/5d651cbd4.
- 89. "About," Refugee Council USA, accessed November 18, 2019, https://rcusa.org/about/.
- 90. "Refugee Council USA Releases Comprehensive Report on the Harmful Impact of Drastic Refugee Resettlement Cuts," Refugee Council USA, June 12, 2019, https://rcusa.org/resources/refugee-council-usa-releases-comprehensive-report-on-the-harmful-i mpact-of-drastic-refugee-resettlement-cuts/.
- 91. "Resources," Refugee Council USA, accessed August 17, 2020, https://rcusa.org/resources.
- 92. "About Refugee Congress," Refugee Congress, January 2020, http://refugeecongress.org/about-refugee-congress/.
- 93. Danielle Grigsby, "RCUSA Monthly Report Card: July," Refugee Council USA, August 3, 2018, https://rcusa.org/resources/rcusa-monthly-report-card-july/.
- 94. Danielle Grigsby, "RCUSA FY18 Year in Review: Report Card," Refugee Council USA, October 10, 2018, https://rcusa.org/resources/rcusa-fy18-year-in-review-report-card-2/.
- 95. Ken LaMance, "The Role of Immigration Lawyers," LegalMatch Law Library, June 24, 2018, https://www.legalmatch.com/law-library/article/the-role-of-immigration-lawyers.html.
- 96. "About," Fragomen, accessed August 17, 2020, https://www.fragomen.com/about.
- 97. Fragomen News, "Fragomen Sends Pro Bono Teams to Assist Detained Immigrant Families at Border," Fragomen, September 20, 2018, https://www.fragomen.com/about/news/fragomen-sends-pro-bono-teams-assist-detained-immigra nt-families-border.
- 98. Fragomen News, "Making a Difference in Immigration with Pro Bono Partnerships," Fragomen, April 19, 2019,

https://www.fragomen.com/about/news/making-difference-immigration-pro-bono-partnerships.

99. "Blog," Fragomen, accessed August 17, 2020, https://www.fragomen.com/insights/blog.